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This year, we...
Welcomed the class of 2027 with
the Honor & Conduct Pledge,
with participation from the
Undergraduate Honor Council,
Conduct Council, Conduct and
Honor Advisor Program (CHAPs)
and the WM Connects mentor
program
Conducted fall training with all
four SARP organizations as well
as implicit bias training in
partnership with the Center for
Student Diversity (CSD)

Hosted a Values Week program with guest speaker Former US
Representative Elaine Luria to engage with the community on the
issues of personal and professional integrity
Changed our name! We are now  Student Accountability &
Restorative Practices (SARP), embracing our philosophy of
compassionate accountability in alignment with our  vision
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Honor Code: 
Cases and Outcomes

2021-22 2022-23 2023-24

Students
Reported

74 83 95

Students
Responsible 65 76 77

Sanctions Issued

Warning 17 10 1

Disciplinary
Probation 38 24 23

Deferred
Disciplinary
Suspension

8 14 39

Disciplinary
Suspension 0 4 3



Honor Code:
Findings*

2021-22 2022-23 2023-24

Cheating:
Unauthorized
Collaboration

9 32 44

Cheating: Plagiarism 16 24 14

Cheating: Use of
Unauthorized

Materials
24 13 12

Cheating: Other 0 3 2

Lying 13 6 3

Stealing 4 9 8



Honor Code
Resolutions
Are Now  
Faster & Easier 

93.5% of  our cases
resolved without a formal

hearing.



Numbers at a
Glance

90%
Percentage of cases

resolved without
separating the student

87%
Students accepting

responsibility or found
responsible (last 4 years)

95
Total cases reported

this year

1
Average number of hours

faculty spend in the Honor
process after making a

report.



This year,
we are
excited to...

1 Continue our
restorative focus
We are continuing our transition
to incorporate more restorative
practices, including enhancing
engagement with faculty who
report matters. 
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Following a successful first
iteration of our Co-Chair
training program last
spring, we are looking
forward to continuing our
emphasis on developing
our students as leaders. 

Foster student
leadership


